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	PRESS RELEASE


Inspected flues with administrative deficiencies only

(Prague, 22 July 2022) The Czech Trade Inspection Authority inspected whether flue pipes used for exhausting flue gases from fuel appliances to the outdoor environment meet the applicable operational and administrative requirements. It inspected a total of 36 products, 7 of which were subjected to laboratory testing. The good news is that all the products tested met the requirements for gas tightness and thermal shock resistance.

The Czech Trade Inspection Authority evaluated the inspections of flue pipes it carried out last year. The aim of the inspection action was to verify whether the flue pipes offered in the Czech market network meet the requirements set out in Regulation No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council. The harmonised standard EN 1856-2:2009 specifies the requirements for rigid or flexible metal chimney liners, rigid flue pipes and their fittings used for the discharge of flue gases from fuel appliances to the outside atmosphere, including their supports.

CTIA officers carried out 22 inspections of 18 distributors and 4 manufacturers. In total, they inspected 36 types of products and found deficiencies in 22 types of products. These were formal deficiencies, such as missing mandatory markings, the intended use of the product or other declared parameters and characteristics of the flues. In order to check the characteristics of the products (according to selected articles of EN 1856-2:2009), 7 samples of flues were taken. These were tested in an accredited test laboratory for gas tightness and resistance to thermal shock.  The laboratory tests showed that all samples met the tested parameters. 

In 5 cases, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority imposed fines totalling CZK 65,000 for breaches of Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council, Act No 634/1992 Coll., on Consumer Protection, and Act No 255/2012 Coll., on Inspection.
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